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Sent: Monday, July 26, 2021 2:47 PM
To:
Subject: Recommendation 27.4

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Acting Captain Altorfer,

Our office has completed its review of the materials related to Recommendation 27.4 that were submitted to us
as part of the collaborative reform process. This package focused on SFPD ensuring supervisors are engaging
their officers on bias issues. After reviewing the package and information provided by the Department, the
California Department of Justice finds as follows:

Recommendation 27.4: To ensure first line supervisors understand the key role they play in addressing bias,
supervisor training should include coaching, mentoring and direct engagement with problem officers.

Response to 27.4: SFPD provides training to supervisors regarding both confronting bias and coaching,
mentoring, and engagement with officers. SFPD began its Principled Policing training in 2017 as part of
Advanced Officer training. Now, all officers, including all supervisors, are required to attend the Principled
Policing training every two years, as well as new officers in Basic Academy and new police service aides. The
eight-hour class covers procedural justice and implicit bias through five modules: (1) The Interactive Nature
Between Procedural Justice, Legitimacy, and Goals in Policing; (2) Expectations and Legitimacy; (3) Education
and Training; (4) Historical and Generational Effects of Policing; and (5) Implicit Bias and

Stereotypes. Supervisors are also required to attend trainings on Creating an Inclusive Environment, and an
Introduction to Implicit Bias.

Newly promoted SFPD sergeants are mandated to attend an eighty-hour Sergeant's Leadership Seminar soon
after promotion. The Seminar focuses on leading, mentoring, and engaging officers, and includes topics such as
bias-free policing and discrimination-free workplaces. Supervisors are also trained on SFPD’s Early
Intervention System, the Performance Improvement Program, and Risk Management procedures. Supervisors
must also attend a two-week Peace Officer Standards and Training (POST) training on topics relating to
communicating with and providing feedback to officers. Furthermore, supervisors were trained in 2021 on the
rollout of a new SFPD dashboard. The dashboard informs supervisors on how an officer compares to other
officers on the number of stops on various demographic populations, and the training includes remedial actions
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for any issues identified. Finally, SFPD has issued roll-call trainings on procedural justice that include sections
on supervisory responsibilities and interventions.

To ensure trainings are effective and continually improved upon, in 2020 SFPD assigned a Professional
Development Unit officer to review and audit all bias trainings, including periodically attending classes to
ensure SFPD is teaching course materials effectively. On January 5, 2021, SFPD issued Unit Order 21-02,
“Audit and Review of Bias Training Programs,” that codified SFPD’s practice of having officers complete
course evaluation forms and having the Training Division review the evaluations for

improvements. Additionally, the Training Division now collects second evaluations on bias trainings four
months after the trainings to determine which material had a lasting effect (Unit Order 21-01). These audits are
compiled in quarterly reports that are sent to the Commanding Officer of the Training Division for review.

To clarify sergeants’ responsibilities regarding bias, SFPD is currently working with the Department of Police
Accountability (DPA) to update Department General Order 1.04, “Duties of Sergeants.” While the current
Order requires sergeants to oversee officers and ensure compliance with policies (such as the Bias-Free Policing
policy, DGO 5.17), the revisions aim to specify that sergeants will mentor officers on bias-free policing,
procedural justice, and problem-solving.

Based upon all of the above, the Department of Justice finds that SFPD is in substantial compliance with this
recommendation. Please let us know if you have any questions or would like to discuss further. Thank you.
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